Weldon Library Board Minutes
July 18, 2023
The meeting was called to order by Vice President Jered Shofner at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll call was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Cherie Brittin, Carla Burton, Jered Shofner, and Susan Westray.  Absent was Amanda Walters.  Library Director, Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented from the June 20, 2023, board meeting. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker, to accept the minutes of the June meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.  
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The June beginning balance at First National was $21,842.08. Receipts for June were $7,848.83. The disbursements for the month were $28,187.67, including fund disbursements of $15,000.00 ending in a balance of $1,503.24 on June 30, 2023. Payroll for June was also reviewed. There was a motion by Carla Burton, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as submitted. The vote was 6-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Summer Reading Wrap Up – June 21 attendance was 8 adults, and 13 children and June 28 attendance was 8 adults and 16 children.  Total donations were $1,875.00
The Extension Drone program was held on June 23, 2023.  Attendance was one adult and eleven children.
Cloud Library Stats: June circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 28,479 items: 17,301 were eBooks, 11,178 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,860. 
Petty cash funds received for June totaled $309.89; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $23.30. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $213.45.  Book Replace fees were 25.00 and book sales were $48.14.  Expenses were $20.36 for the month.

The 4H Extension office conducted the second of a two-part Pollinator Presentation at the Library on June 30, 2023.  Attendance was ten adults and eleven children.
End of Summer Bash was held July 17th, 2023, from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  Attendance was 40 adults and 44 children.  Lori thanked volunteers Susan Westray, Carla Burton, Amanda Walters and Sandra Sanders.

The Bi-Monthly report for May-June 2022/2023 was reviewed.
Lori presented the Board with an overview of funds received by the Library in addition to the tax levy.  The total was $45,832.15 and included fines, fees, grants and donations.

OLD BUSINESS
Committee to review Closed Session Minutes, January through July 2023 – carried over to August meeting.

Committee to perform Secretary’s Audit for Annual Report – carried over to August meeting.
Review Per Capita Grant Requirements for FY2024.  


Chapters 1 and 2 were reviewed and summarized by Sandra Sanders.  No changes or concerns.

Chapters 3 and 4 were reviewed and summarized by Christi Baker.  Recommend staff attend local, regional and/or state conferences as fiscally and logistically possible.

Chapters 5 and 9 were reviewed and summarized by Susan Westray.  Need to review maintenance requirements for automatic doors to comply with chapter 5.  Lori is going to look up the Code that applies to this. 

Jered Shofner
summarized and reviewed Chapter 6.  He identified a camera gap outside at entrance and recommended adding one to two interior cameras.  Requirement to always have two people on duty is not feasible with our staffing and budget.

Lori Rich summarized and reviewed 
Chapters 7 and 8.  Chapter 8, Item #3, Lori printed and reviewed with staff for compliance.

Chapter 10 was summarized and reviewed by Carla Burton.  Programming requirements are being met but an opportunity for improvement would be to increase adult programming.

Amanda Walters was absent Chapters 11and 12 will be reviewed next month.

Cherie Brittin
summarized and reviewed Chapter 13.  No changes or concerns noted.
Computer counter update:  Arteman’s has confirmed they can meet our deadline.
Storage Shed update:  The building was delivered on July 14, 2023 and is in place and in use.  The shed has been added to the insurance policy.  Lori will check to see if the contents need to be added as well.  
NEW BUSINESS
Review and Adopt Building Maintenance Ordinance 23-03.  A motion was made by Cherie Brittin, seconded by Susan Westray to approve Ordinance 23-03.  The motion passed with a vote of 6-0.  The ordinance was signed by the Vice President and Secretary. Public Notice of Ordinance 23-03 was signed by Secretary and will be published July 28, 2023.
Topics for new business next month:  Library Grand Re-opening after remodel is complete, Additional Surveillance Cameras, Concealing camera monitor from public view.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker to adjourn. The vote was 6-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:02 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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